## SIDELINERS SOOCER BOOSTER MEETING MINUTES

## **OCTOBER 10, 2017**

Members present: Maria Beach, Rei Valeuzuela, Tom Lavelle, John Herzing, Tammy Taylor, Maggie Waibel, Tom Teeter, Christie Havel, Alicia Abbadessa, Chris McCloe, Jen Smith, Amanda Cumm

Minutes Submitted by: Alicia Abbadessa

7:30 pm - Meeting called to order

Christie – Treasurers report – 9/1 beginning balance - \$9770.62

Deposits - \$3081

Expenses - \$2,017.11

9/31 end balance - \$10,550.06

Applebees – tix - \$1,249 Basket/50/50 - \$508

Quilt Raffle - \$240 - drawing at pasta dinner. Still sell tickets at banquet

Boy's App. - \$2,490 paid out - \$1,300 \$613 for boys polo shirts \$590 left

New window decals – sell for \$7 – plan to sell at banquet and pasta dinner and remaining modified games

Cinch bags – total number ordered 200 plan to continue to sell at banquet, pasta dinner

Membership – possible 82 and we have 61 have raised \$1,830 so far

Homecoming update – all agreed great turnout. Less breakfast pizza for next year, more coffee needed

Float – rotation of shifts worked great but need the last shift to have specific "job" since most of the work is done.

Tammy suggested we invest in nice vinyl banners for each level to hang on trailers and also can use at other events. Voted – All in favor. She will look into prices and design. Suggested possible logo of the new decal somewhere on each banner.

Sons of Italy Update – final count needed by Friday, October 20<sup>th</sup>. There are 500 tickets out. Each level given 100 to team parents to divide equally among players. Combined JV boys with Jr. Tigers. Sons can accommodate up to 600 dinners. Will ask Andrea to prepare and email out a sign-up genius for parents to work shifts during dinner. Need 4 parents behind and serving the food, 4 for supervising the players as they bus and set-up, and 2 parents for take-out and helping prepare.

Apparel – sale extended to Friday. Also suggested that we have for next season it up and running with plenty of time before season starts so parents/families can have it for start of season.

Senior Night – both boys and girls went great. Chris commented how nice it was for her as a parent to sit back and enjoy. Leslie did a great job with the boys. Maggie suggested that we look into Senior poster pictures to have made and hung up that night and then banner given to senior as part of their gift. She saw it over at Vestal. We will look into it with Lifetouch and Becky McManus to get prices.

Banquet – Maria said it is the same menu as last year. November 5<sup>th</sup> at Traditions. Deadline is October 20<sup>th</sup>. All is good.

Tiger Teams – Tammy read a report from Matt Richards. They are currently forming a winter team. U-13 girls and boys all set with coaches. Need coaches for U-10 boys and girls. U-16 girls also in need of coach. Looking to in the long run have the Jr. Tigers start up their own board with Sideliner Booster support. Lots of discussion regarding the Dome versus the new Chris Riley complex.

Fundraising - Upcoming - March Madness - plan to do it again this winter

Maggie suggested we try the Five Below that offers a percentage of every sale. We can do it 4 times in one year.

Suggested another car wash but having it at the UE District Office

Can Drive – include Brooks BBQ – or a some type of food fundraiser

Applebee's – already booked for September 23, 2018

The Save Around Ap – made \$1,300 in 1 hour. Suggested to have the boys and girls do it together and use money to put toward their warm-ups.

Clinics - plan to do again for youth in May/June

Discussed that at our January meeting to set goals and committees for upcoming year.

Next meeting – October 24<sup>th</sup>, 7:30 pm Kristopher's

Meeting Adjourned – around 9:15pm